FASC March 12th, 2023

DJ opened with prayer at 1:31 pm Traditions read by Sylvie Concepts read by David J

Roll call

Executive committee Chair: DJ - Present V. Chair: Jacque - Present Treasurer: Michael/MiMi - Present Lit: Maryann J - Present Web servant: Mac - Present Secretary: Hayley - Present RCM: Trina - Present Jr. RCM: Teresa - Absent X1

<u>Home groups</u> 1st Ocala: David N - Present Reach: Brad/Bob - Present Lift: Sylvie - Present Summerfield: Charles - Present Boys to men: David J - Present Progressive: Charles - Present Spiritual principles: Justin - Present How we recover: Absent X2

<u>Subcommittees</u> H&I: Dave W - Present Activities: Rob - Present PR/Helpline: Suess - Present Spiritual retreat: Tawny - Present Policy: Josh/Lane - Present

Quorum met 7/8

Open floor

<u>James</u>: I'm from First Ocala. H&I, PR, and Helpline meet in the same room as First Ocala. Area has not paid us for the rent on those subcommittees. It is not First Ocala's responsibility. Michael: We can write the check no problem.

Jacque: Let's get into the solution.

Michael: When you make your area donation, just make it \$10 less. Easy solution.

<u>DJ</u>: Next month's area falls on Easter. We need to take a group vote in new business if we want to meet at a later Sunday.

<u>Secretary report</u> Hayley read last month's minutes. Motion to approve made by Summerfield 2nd by Boys to men **APPROVED**

Lit report See attached

<u>Treasurer report</u> See attached Motion to approve made by First Ocala, 2nd by Lift

<u>Web report</u> Verbal report Mac: Didn't do a whole lot this month. There wasn't much to update since last month.

<u>RCM report</u> See attached Trina: CAR went great. Spent \$98 on pizza and gave the change to the Treasurer. CAR report votes are due by March 18th at 4:30 pm. Naflorida.org has literature surveys for members. Nature coast has 2 rooms available for the GSR assembly. April 1st is our learning day from 12-4 pm

<u>H&I report</u> See attached Josh: Read policy on H&I's rent to clarify any questions.

<u>Activities report</u> *No report* Rob: Next month will be my last month as chair.

<u>Helpline/PR report</u> See attached Michael: We need to establish who is paying for the Spanish starter kit. Suess: I will pay for it. Jacque: On na.org you can find out more on getting a starter kit.

<u>Spiritual retreat</u> Tawny: Two flyers are being passed around. We have over \$300 in the bank.

Policy report See attached

GSR reports

First Ocala: Anniversaries - Not listed Reach: Anniversaries - "Yes" Lift: Concerns: Lift needs support at home group level. Announcements: Treasurer passed away in February. Home groups funds disappeared soon after. Lift has addressed the issue to the best of our ability and is progressing in bringing our prudent reserve back up. Format for Sunday is now - Steps, open, traditions, open, speaker(if 5th Sunday). Anniversaries - None Summerfield: Anniversaries - None Boys to men: Announcements: This month's donation is for last 3 months and seed money for annual events. Anniversaries - None Progressive: Anniversaries - None Spiritual principles: Anniversaries - None How we recover: No report due to absence(X2) Anniversaries -

Old business

Motion 22.58(23.02) DOES NOT PASS

New business

Flyers

- Spiritual retreat bake sale **APPROVED**
- Spiritual retreat speaker jam APPROVED

Motions

Verbal motion for April's FASC to be pushed from April 9th to the 16th - PASSED

***<u>NEXT FASC WILL BE HELD ON APRIL 16TH!</u>

MOTIONS TO GO BACK TO HOMEGROUPS

Motion 23.03

Made by Policy, 2nd by Boys to men Motion: Add LDO responsibilities and qualifications to policy (*see attached*). Intent: Change policy Tradition 1 Concept 3

Motion 23.04

Made by Boys to men, 2nd by Lift Motion: To elect Trina R as RCM1 Intent: To continue to be well represented at region and get timely and accurate info. Tradition 1 Concept 4

Motion to close made by Summerfield 2nd by First Ocala Closed with prayer at 2:53pm

Executive committee PDF for RCM and Lit report attached in email

Parabarbono 91392 3 0 001 30 6 50 004 POREST AREA SERVICE COMMITTEE POID ACA FL 34478-2571 POID ACCOUNT Statement For 02/28/2023 * BUSINESS VALUE 200 CHECKING * BUSINESS VALUE 200 CHECKING * BUSINESS VALUE 200 CHECKING * Our provious as of 01/31/2023 \$1.906.20 Other withdrawals, debits and service charges \$37.77 * Our provious as of 01/31/2023 \$1.905.20 Other withdrawals, debits and service charges \$37.77 * Outprovious as of 01/31/2023 \$1.905.20 Other withdrawals, debits and service charges \$37.77 * Outprovious as of 02/28/2023 \$1.851.14 Dipositis, credits and interest \$302.72 * Other withdrawals, debits and service charges * Other withdrawals, debits and service charges * Other withdrawals, debits and service charges <tb< th=""><th>(844) 4TRUIST or (844) 487-8478</th></tb<>	(844) 4TRUIST or (844) 487-8478
For 02/28/2023 Truist.com ■ BUSINESS VALUE 200 CHECKING 1 Truist.com Account summary Your previous balance as of 01/31/2023 \$1,906.20 Other withdrawafs, debits and service charges - 387.77 Deposite, credits and interest + 012.35 Your new balance as of 02/28/2023 = \$1,851.14 Checks - 470.64 JATE CHECK # ANOUNT(5) DATE Viber withdrawals, debits and service charges ATE CHECK # AMOUNT(5) DATE Viber withdrawals, debits and service charges ATE DESCRIPTION 2/11 DEBIT CARD PURCHASE ROSEN CENTRE ONLIN 02-14 ORLANDO FL 1667 Otal other withdrawals, debits and service charges Total Total other withdrawals, debits and service charges Description 2/11 DEBIT CARD PURCHASE ROSEN CENTRE ONLIN 02-14 ORLANDO FL 1667 otal other withdrawals, debits and service charges Eposits, credits and interest ATE DESCRIPTION DESCRIPTION	
Account summary S1,906.20 Your previous balance as of 01/31/2023 \$1,906.20 Direks -479.64 Direk withdrawals, debits and service charges -387.77 Deposits, credits and interest + 812.35 Four new balance as 00/2/8/2023 = \$1,851.14 Checks AMOUNT(\$) DATE CHECK # DESCRIPTION E V13 <	
Account summary S1,906.20 Cour, previous balance as of 01/31/2023 \$1,906.20 Direcks -479.64 Direck withdrawals, debits and service charges -387.77 Deposits, credits and interest + 812.35 Our, new balance as of 02/28/2023 = \$1,851.14 Checks AMOUNT(5) DATE Zi21 1031 324.74 02/13 1032 25.90 Zi211 1031 324.74 02/13 1032 25.90 02/13 Total 324.74 02/13 1032 25.90 02/13 Total Total 324.74 02/13 032.12 70 02/13 Total Z15 DEBIT CARD PURCHASE ROSEN CENTRE ONLIN 02-14 ORLANDO FL 1667 22 22 1081 CARD PURCHASE ROSEN CENTRE ONLIN 02-14 ORLANDO FL 1667 24 DEBIT CARD PURCHASE ROSEN CENTRE ONLIN 02-14 ORLANDO FL 1667 25 26 255800 FL 1667 2115 DEBIT CARD PURCHASE ROSEN CENTRE ONLIN 02-14 ORLANDO FL 1667 26 26 27 25 25 26 25 25 26 27	
AT0 64 -470 64 Diter withdrawals, debits and service charges -387.77 Peposits, credits and interest + 812.35 four new balance as of 02/26/2023 = \$1,851.14 Hecks	
Euclis, Credits and interest + 612.35 our new balance as of 02/28/2023 = \$1,851.14 hecks AMOUNT(\$) DATE CHECK # AMOUNT(\$) DATE 2/21 1031 324.74 02/13 1032 25.90 02/13 ther withdrawals, debits and service charges Image: CARD PURCHASE ROSEN CENTRE ONLIN 02-14 ORLANDO FL 1667 1667 2/21 DEBIT CARD PURCHASE ROSEN CENTRE ONLIN 02-14 ORLANDO FL 1667 1667 2/21 DEBIT CARD PURCHASE ROSEN CENTRE ONLIN 02-14 ORLANDO FL 1667 1667 2/21 DEBIT CARD RECURRING PYMT PY "American Self 02-20 352-6225680 FL 1667 1667 2121 DEBIT CARD RECURRING PYMT PY "American Self 02-20 352-6225680 FL 1667 1667 213 DESCRIFTION Image: Cardits and Interest Image: Cardits and Interest Image: Cardits and Interest 12 DESCRIFTION Image: Cardits and Interest Image: Cardits and Interest Image: Cardits and Interest Image: Cardits and Interest 12 DESCRIFTION Image: Cardits and Interest Image: Cardits and Interest Image: Cardits and Interest Imagee	
NEW Datance as of 02/28/2023 = \$1,851.14 hecks AMOUNT(\$) DATE CHECK # AMOUNT(\$) DATE 2/21 1031 324.74 02/13 1032 25.90 02/13 Total 324.74 02/13 1032 25.90 02/13 Total ther withdrawals, debits and service charges ME DESCRIPTION Total 102/13 1032 25.90 02/13 Total 2/15 DEBIT CARD PURCHASE ROSEN CENTRE ONLIN 02-14 ORLANDO FL 1667 102	
ATE CHECK # AMOUNT(\$) DATE CHECK # AMOUNT(\$) DATE 2/21 1031 324.74 02/13 1032 25.90 02/13 Total Tet withdrawals, debits and service charges ATE DESCRIPTION EVENTER 02.113 1032 25.90 02/13 Total ZIS DEBIT CARD PURCHASE ROSEN CENTRE ONLIN 02-14 ORLANDO FL 1667 22 22 DEBIT CARD PURCHASE ROSEN CENTRE ONLIN 02-14 ORLANDO FL 1667 22 21 DEBIT CARD PURCHASE MOS PHY TP *American Self 02-20 352-6225880 FL 1667 21 DEBIT CARD PURCHASE and service charges 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 26 25 26 25 26 25 26 25 26 25 26 25 26 25 26 25 26 25 26 25 26 25 26 25 26 25 26 25 26 26 <td></td>	
ZI21 1031 XMOUNT(3) DATE DEECK # AMOUNT(3) DATE ZI21 1031 3214 DZI13 1032 25.90 DZI13 Total Total DESCRIPTION ESCRIPTION ESCRIPTION EL1667 Z11 EBIT CARD PEURCHASE ROSEN CENTRE ONLIN 02-14 ORLANDO FL 1867 Z11 DEBIT CARD RECURRING PYMT PY *American Self 02-20 352-6225880 FL 1667 Z11 DEBIT CARD RECURRING PYMT PY *American Self 02-20 352-6225880 FL 1667 Z11 DEBIT CARD RECURRING PYMT PY *American Self 02-20 352-6225880 FL 1667 Z11 DEBIT CARD RECURRING PYMT PY *American Self 02-20 352-6225880 FL 1667 Z11 Z11 DEBIT CARD RECURRING PYMT PY *American Self 02-20 352-6225880 FL 1667 Z11	
Total Total Total DEBIT CARD PURCHASE ROSEN CENTRE ONLIN 02-14 ORLANDO FL 1667 221 DEBIT CARD PURCHASE ROSEN CENTRE ONLIN 02-14 ORLANDO FL 1667 221 DEBIT CARD PEURRING PYMT PY *American Self 02-20 352-6225880 FL 1667 plat other withdrawals, debits and service charges posits, credits and interest plscRiption DESCRIPTION V13 DESORIT	CHECK # AMOUNT(\$ 1033 129.0
DESCRIPTION DESCRIPTION 212 DEBIT CARD PURCHASE ROSEN CENTRE ONLIN 02-14 ORLANDO FL 1667 2121 DEBIT CARD PURCHASE ROSEN CENTRE ONLIN 02-14 ORLANDO FL 1667 2121 DEBIT CARD RECURRING PYMT PY "American Self 02-20 352-6225880 FL 1667 2121 DEBIT CARD RECURRING PYMT PY "American Self 02-20 352-6225880 FL 1667 2121 DEBIT CARD RECURRING PYMT PY "American Self 02-20 352-6225880 FL 1667 2130 DEFORMING FL 1667 2140 DESCRIPTION FL 1667 2151 DESCRIPTION FL 1667	thecks = \$479.64
2/15 DEBIT CARD PURCHASE ROSEN CENTRE ONLIN 02-14 ORLANDO FL 1667 2/21 DEBIT CARD RECURRING PYMT PY *American Self 02-20 352-6225880 FL 1667 plat other withdrawals, debits and service charges self 02-20 352-6225880 FL 1667 posits, credits and interest DESCRIPTION DESCRIPTION 1/3 DEFOSIT DEFOSIT	
otal other withdrawals, debits and service charges posits, credits and interest It Discription Discription	AMOUNT(\$ 315.8
eposits, credits and interest ITE DESCRIPTION 2/13 DEPOSIT	71.8
VTE DESCRIPTION 2/13 DEPOSIT	= \$387.7
	AMOUNT(\$
	812.3
	= \$812.35

HOME GROUP			23-Feb			
1st Ocala	\$	168.53	Beginning Balance	\$	1,906.20	
Reach for Recovery	1	100.33	(+) Income		812.35	
Serenity in the Shores			Total		2,718.55	
How We Recover			(-) Expenses	\$	867.41	
Summerfield Group			Ending Balance	\$	1,851.14	
Boys to Men			(-) Prudent Reserve	\$	1,600.00	
Lift	\$	56.68				
Progressive Recovery	\$	285.41		\$	251.14	
Summerfield Group		265.41				
Spiritual Princ. Just for T	\$	10.00	CK 1030 cashed	\$	200.00	
Home Groups Lit. Order		16.00				
Activities						
Misc.	\$	160.00	New Bal	\$	-54.14	
Total Income	Ś	812.35			51.14	- Ar
Monthly Expenses	-	012.35				
Literature Order	\$	324.74				
Secretary Budget 35.00	4	524.74				and the second
Treasurer Budget 15.00						
Storage 71.89	\$	71.89				
Activities 129.00	Ś	129.00				
Activiterr 387.00	Ŷ	129.00				
Meeting List						
Website (annually)						
PO Box (annually) 92.00						
RCM bi-monthly 200.00	Ś	215 00	160.00 Paid by Trina			
SSR Assembly	Ŷ	515.00	160.00 Paid by Trina			
SO						
VSO						
R	\$	25.90			1	
ctivities Rent	Ŷ	25.50				
rea Rent				14. X		
otal Expenses						
otal Expenses						

SUBCOMMITTEES

FASCNA H & I Report March 2023

H&I Subcommittee meets 1st Monday of Month @ 6:45pm First Presbyterian Church 511 SE 3rd Street

Meetings (Total = 11, 1 pending):

Day of Week	Facility Being Served
Sunday	
Monday	SMA Phoenix House (Men)
Tuesday	Marion CountyJail (Men - Pod F) Marion County Jail (Men - Pod H) Marion County Jail (Women) SMA (co-coordinator open)
Wednesday	Phoenix House (Women) Mending Fences (co-coordinator open)
Thursday	SMA Park Place (Beacon Point) Need co-coordinator
Friday	Vines (start in Jan open) Need volunteers
Saturday	SMA (co-coordinator open) Park Place (Beacon Point)

Presentations This Month: 40

Attendees:

97

Subcommittee Attendees: bat Prestytenan Enurch 19

Open Commitments

- Mending Fences (Wednesday) co-chair
- Vines (Friday) TBD
- Park Place (Thursday) co-chair

Needs:

- IP Stands
- Applicants for Marion County Jail clearance (Men & Women)

Notes:

- Ad Hoc committee formed to review/update H&I policy
- Ad Hoc committee formed to coordinate Pool Party book drive
- Ad Hoc committee formed to coordinate HI/PR Learning Day

H&I Subcommittee Minutes 3/6/23
NEW BUSINESS
Meeting began at 6:45
Serenity Prayer
Readings: Traditions-Shelley
Purpose-Ma 12 Concepts-Precious
Do's and Don't's-Maryann
19 total voting members in attendance
February, 2023 minutes accepted?
Josh-Motion Ma 2nd-to suspend reading of Minutes-Unanimously Approved
Panel REPORTS:
Park Place: Seuss-Thursday He still needs a break with more support and Panel Coordinator James-Saturday?
Phoenix House: Mac, averaged 20 in attendance
Hayley 3X in February, Speaker and 3rd Tradition
Jail: Tommy, F Pod-3G's?
Jail: Judy-Average 5-7 in attendance-Speaker, Basic Text, Steps
SMA: Josh & Glen-Tuesday
SMA: Brad & Tina -Thursday
<u>SMA</u> : Bob & Glen-Saturday Speaker, LiteratureNeed Basic Texts if availableDiscussion followed re: who to give Basic Texts to @SMA
Glen mentioned Possible separation of gender
Mending Fences: Tommy-7 Clients average

OLD BUSINESS:

Elections: Maryann-Need Vice Chair

NEW BUSINESS:	
1. Brad-May possibly need a new loca	ation for H&I and PR
2. Region Learning Day-April @St. M	arks
 Learning Day-H&I Ad Hoc Commit Motioned-Josh 2nd-16 members Pa 	tee formed (PR also?) Maryann Issed-June, 2023 possible
 Ad Hoc Committee for Learning Da Bob 2nd 14-Passed 	ay headed by Ma (Maryann-Motion-
 Basic Text Pool Party Fundraiser-J Passed-A committee formed in Apr 	
Voting in New Observers:	
N/A	
Voting in New Panel Members:	
Shelley- (8 months-all usual qualificat	tions discussed)
Tiffani- (all usual qualifications discus	ssed)
vote: 15 members, Both Passed	
7:40 Motion to Close: Brad-Bob 2 nd I	Unanimous
Serenity Prayer (7:45 meeting ended)	
Selenity Flayer (7.45 meeting chuck)	



PR / Helpline Subcommittee Minutes 2/6/23

Attendance

Helpline and Public Relations 6 February, 2023

Tommy thomasrinaldi61@gmail.com

Shawn masonshawn0@gmail.com

Seuss seuss107@gmail

maryann pupinstuff@gmail.com

Sylviemelman@gmail.com

Linda namaurocks@gmail.com

Serenity Prayer

Read previous minutes

missing only 2% of the incoming phone calls to the hotline

suicide calls on helpline send message of get to a meeting

no new members on helpline

be mindfull of situation

have to watch the guidelines Maryann

address the hotline about what to do about the suicide

second call about sucide that was recieved

all our hotline can do is allow them to talk through their problems

ordered a rubber stamp with FASC for pamphlets

April 1st is our Forest Area Learning Day

Betsy Weber from the VInes - Seuss will contact her about a PR presentation

Mending Fences - Tommy will contact Mike and get his number on Wednesday and give it to Seuss - go there and

address the issue of only a few persons at meetings - they go to outside meetings so do we need to meet every Wednesday

addressed the body about group chats

PR / Helpline Subcommittee Report 3/10/23

Greetings,

The subcommittee met on 3/6/23 to discuss developments with PR presentations. We held a PR presentation on February 28th at Beacon Point for a new Spanish speaking Narcotics Anonymous meeting. Tommy and I were in attendance. The presentation went very well. The Spanish group, as is with most new groups, will be a slow start at best and hopefully gain support over time. A starter kit will be purchased at Area. It will be some time before the group can be recognized at Area as positions for trusted servants are being filled. They had their first meeting this past Tuesday at Beacon Point, Building 3 with 2 members. All went well. We are also in the process of speaking with the Salvation Army contact person for possible future H and I presentations. We have yet to fill the Vines facility at this time. We have been in contact with them and are keeping them abreast of any developments. We were also looking at the possibility of speaking with Interfaith Emergency Services. Sylvie has volunteered to follow up on those calls. As these facilities become available for H and I presentations, our concern is that these commitments are filled and if not, then that would have a negative impact on the Forest Area. Hopefully we will acquire more members who join H and I and various other subcommittees. More will be revealed.

The Helpline is doing alright for now. Our percentage of missed calls increased to 13%. We will work hard to make sure that all calls are answered. Sylvie has offered to be a Helpline volunteer. We will get together in the future to do a mock Helpline presentation. Developments are in play on how to retrieve voicemails (if any). We are also experiencing calls, many of which come in from Gainesville. It was learned that no one is picking up calls from the Uncoast Area Helpline. We will reach out to the RCM to inquire about this. Currently the Helpline volunteers are on call 24 hours. They were asked if they were interested in taking 4-6 hour shifts Most said they were fine the way it is. All told, we currently have 8 volunteers with 2 Spanish speaking volunteers and 1 potential volunteer.

Our H and I Learning Day is scheduled for June. The date to be determined. We will assist them as needed. There was talk of the H and I subcommittee possibly relocating to another facility. If it becomes effective then PR will lose potential members to its subcommittee. It is our hope that all will come to a consensus on this issue.

Our subcommittees meet the first Monday of the month at First Presbyterian Church at 8pm. We welcome all suggestions. You only need one day clean to be of service. We want to thank all of our service members for their continued support.

In loving service, PR/ Helpline Subcommittee

PR/Helpline Subcommittee Seuss R Brittany Tommy R. James D DJ

vAnn

1S

d

DJ	Iviai
Ma(Linda)	Dar
Peter P.	Ma
Claudia	Byr
Sylvie M.	

Policy report 3/12/23

We met and opened in our usual manner . We discussed the new addition of the LDO qualifications and responsibilities that need to be done . We agreed to file a motion on the addition to the policy to be approved by groups . Once the groups approve this addition we will go to the press for 2023 .we also discussed trying to find more trusted servants for the sub-committee . Set date in June for our quarterly meeting In your loving service Josh D.

Meeting Minutes for the Policy/Guideline Sub Committee

Date of Meeting: March 11, 2023

Meeting Place: 717 SW Martin Luther King Jr Avenue Building 3

Meeting Time: 2:00pm

Attendees: Josh D, Jacque N, David J, and Chris G.

Josh opened our meeting at 2:00 pm with the serenity prayer.

Chris read the 12 traditions.

Josh read the 12 concepts.

Old Business - None.

New Business and Discussions -

Josh has been reviewing the area minutes to ensure all approved changes to policy are reflected in the Forest Area Policy. Once Josh is complete with his review, we will print copies of the policy for all GSR's, executive committee members and subcommittee chairpersons. A section for the Literature Distribution Officer (LDO) with responsibilities and qualifications needs to be added to the area policy. Chris G drafted a section for the LDO position. Josh forwarded it to Mary for her review and did not see any needed changes. A motion will be made at the area meeting on March 12, 2023, to add the new LDO section to be taken back to the aera home groups for approval.

Josh announced he will be possibly stepping down as chairperson in July to move into the RCM2 position. David suggested we reach out to area home groups to encourage people to serve on the policy subcommittee.

Our group conscience is to have our next policy meeting on June 10, 2023, at 2pm.

We closed our meeting at 2:40pm.

Minutes taken by:

Chris G.

Secretary

GSR REPORTS

Home group: 10+			
GSR David Sec: Vankasa	Alt GSR: Treas:	Гюу	
Meeting	Time	Attendance	Newcomer
Bam M-F	Bam	7	2
Living Clean Thurs Noon M-F	7:30	24	1
Noon M-F	12.pm	12	7
5:30 M-VF	5:30	20	7
Condelignt Price	8:00	20	3
Price	6:30	6	0
Announcements NO			
Anniversaries			
concerns NO			

		FASC GSR REPO	RT FORM					
~)	HOME GROUP: REACH Y GSR: BRAD-CBIG B TREASURER: TRINA	RAD) A	DATE: 3-72-23 ALT GSR: Bob G SECRETARY: HEATHER	e .				
[LOCATION	TIME	AVG. ATTENDANCE	AVG. NEWCOMERS				
	ST MARKS 8th ADR	8-9pm	14	/				
	AVE	MT, W, F, SUN	2					
-								
	~ ~ ~							
(E	DONATION \$793) TO AREA			•				
	ANNIVERSARIES: 445,							
	ANNOUNCEMENTS: 1- NA ROCKS,	Allis well						
~	FASC GSR REPORT FORM							
n	×							
	HOME GROUP: LIFT GSR: Sylvie H		DATE: 3/12/23					
	HOME GROUP: LIFT GSR: Sylvie M. TREASURER:		DATE: 3/12/23 ALT GSR: SECRETARY: AMGU	da V.	Concerns: Lift needs			
	GSR: Sylvie M. TREASURER:		ALT GSR: SECRETARY: AMAM		Concerns: Lift needs			
	GSR: Sylvie M. TREASURER: LOCATION	TIME	ALT GSR: SECRETARY: AMAM	AVG. NEWCOMERS	Support @ homegroup			
	GSR: Sylvie M. TREASURER: LOCATION CATS - Jonnas mtg	TIME Thurs 7-8pm	ALT GSR: SECRETARY: AMAM		(oncerns: Lift needs Support @ honegrowf Service level			
	GSR: Sylvie M. TREASURER: LOCATION	TIME	ALT GSR: SECRETARY: AMAN AVG. ATTENDANCE		Support @ homegroup			
	GSR: Sylvie M. TREASURER: LOCATION CATS - Jonnas mtg	TIME Thurs 7-8pm	ALT GSR: SECRETARY: AMGU (AVG. ATTENDANCE ()	AVG. NEWCOMERS	Support @ homegroup			
	GSR: Sylvie M. TREASURER: LOCATION CATS - Jonnas mtg	TIME Thurs 7-8pm	ALT GSR: SECRETARY: AMGU (AVG. ATTENDANCE ()	AVG. NEWCOMERS	Support @ homegroup			
	GSR: Sylvie M. TREASURER: LOCATION CATS - Jonnas mtg	TIME Thurs 7-8pm	ALT GSR: SECRETARY: AMGU (AVG. ATTENDANCE ()	AVG. NEWCOMERS	Support @ havegroup Sarvice level			
	GSR: Sylvie M. TREASURER: LOCATION CATS - Jonnas mtg	TIME Thurs 7-8pm	ALT GSR: SECRETARY: AMGU (AVG. ATTENDANCE ()	AVG. NEWCOMERS	Support @ homegroup			
	GSR: Sylvie M. TREASURER: LOCATION CATS - Jonnas mtg	TIME Thurs 7-8pm	ALT GSR: SECRETARY: AMGU (AVG. ATTENDANCE ()	AVG. NEWCOMERS	Support @ havegroup Sarvice level			
	GSR: Sylvie M. TREASURER: LOCATION CATS - Jonnes mfg CATS - Coed ANNIVERSARIES: NONC	TIME Thurs 7-8pm Sun S-6pm	ALT GSR: SECRETARY: AMAM AVG. ATTENDANCE 10 15	AVG. NEWCOMERS	Support @ hanegront Service level Aren Donction: Ø			
	GSR: Sylvie M. TREASURER: LOCATION CATS - Jonnes mfg CATS - Coed ANNIVERSARIES: NONC	TIME Thurs 7-8pm Sun S-6pm	ALT GSR: SECRETARY: AMAM AVG. ATTENDANCE 10 15	AVG. NEWCOMERS	Support @ havegroup Sarvice level			

~	FASC GSR REPO	ORT FORM		
HOME GROUP: Summerfu GSR: Charles P TREASURER: Shim E	eld	DATE: 3/1/2073 ALT GSR:		
	in de l	SECRETARY: Ellen		
Monday Tuesday, Ned LOCATION Junity Fullinan Summerfald	TIME	AVG. ATTENDANCE	AVG. NEWCOMERS	
Jenty Julkeran Summerfield	710-820	110	3	
		-		
	i i			
	-			
ANNIVERSARIES: Mone ANNOUNCEMENTS: Monu				
HOME GROUP: BASS	FASC GSR REPC	DATE: 3/12 ALT GSR: JANY SECRETARY: 5656		
LOCATION	TIME	DATE: 3/12- ALT GSR: JONY SECRETARY: 5666	AVG. NEWCOMERS	
TREASURER: SUCS	LMON	DATE: 3/12- ALT GSR: JTNY SECRETARY: 5661	, D	
LOCATION	TIME	DATE: 3/12- ALT GSR: JONY SECRETARY: 5666	AVG. NEWCOMERS	
LOCATION	TIME	DATE: 3/12- ALT GSR: JONY SECRETARY: 5666	AVG. NEWCOMERS	
LOCATION	TIME	DATE: 3/12- ALT GSR: JONY SECRETARY: 5666	AVG. NEWCOMERS	
LOCATION	TIME	DATE: 3/12- ALT GSR: JONY SECRETARY: 5666	AVG. NEWCOMERS	
LOCATION	TIME	DATE: 3/12- ALT GSR: JONY SECRETARY: 5666	AVG. NEWCOMERS	
LOCATION	TIME	DATE: 3/12- ALT GSR: JONY SECRETARY: 5666	AVG. NEWCOMERS	
LOCATION	TIME	DATE: 3/12- ALT GSR: JONY SECRETARY: 5666	AVG. NEWCOMERS	
LOCATION	TIME	DATE: 3/12- ALT GSR: JONY SECRETARY: 5666	AVG. NEWCOMERS	
ANNIVERSARIES:	TIME Salt IOI and	DATE: 3/12- ALT GSR: JONY SECRETARY: 5666 AVG. ATTENDANCE	AVG. NEWCOMERS	ed mare forent total forent

	FASC GSR RE	PORT FORM	
HOME GROUP: Frogree GSR: Charles TREASURER: Chris A	Recovery	DATE: 3-12-23 ALT GSR: Chris SECRETARY: JACK	
LOCATION	TIME	AVG. ATTENCANCE	AVG. NEWCOMERS
Runellon Presbyler			
Church	Meter 7PM-9	FW. M.W.F	
	Tus Thung 72	0pm- 8:30 PM	
	SAT IDAM- HE	HAM 7	
AREA DONATION: 205 Literature Order: ANNIVERSARIES: NONC		5 205.18 5 11.42	
ANNOUNCEMENTS: NOU	e		
CONCERNS: NONC	-		

	FASC GSR REPO	RT FORM	
HOME GROUP: Spirity GSR: Justin TREASURER: Hayley	ol Principles E	DATE: 3/12/23 NIT GSR: Cartyn SECRETARY: (ar Hyn	
LOCATION	TIME	AVG. ATTENDANCE	AVG. NEWCOMERS
St. Marks-Friday St. Marks-Sunday	9:30-10:30pm	12	0
St. Marks - Sunday	11-12:30pm	7	0
	¥		
	1		
	•		
ANNIVERSARIES:			
ANNOUNCEMENTS:			

<u>Flyers</u>





MOTIONS

MOTION SHEET MOTION # 23.03 POLICY CHANGE: MAKER OF MOTION: SECONDED BY: 10 TO an 100 concer Aa 3 INTENT (DO NOT WRITE BELOW THIS LINE) __CARRIED __DEFEATED __WITHDRAWN __TABLED **REFERRED TO:** __GROUPS __COMMITTEE __AD-HOC __OTHER_

LITERATURE DISTRIBUTION OFFICER (LDO):

- 1. Nominated (per the stated nomination process) and elected by the Forest Area Home Groups.
- 2. Two (2) years clean time.
- 3. A working knowledge of the Twelve Steps, Twelve Traditions of Narcotics Anonymous, Twelve Concepts, Guide to local service, and the Forest Area Service Policy.
- 4. One year service commitment.

Responsibilities:

The LDO will receive and track literature/supply orders from the area home groups and sub committees each month. Orders will be accepted by the LDO no later than the last Sunday of each month at 5pm. Orders received after the deadline will be placed on next month's order. Each group's order will be consolidated into one order for the Forest Area to maximize on freight discounts. The LDO will place the order the following Monday with the Florida Regional Service Office. The order will be paid using the Forest Area debit card. The order will be shipped from the regional office to the address for the LDO. The LDO will ensure each group's order has been received. Items on back order will be tracked by the LDO and communicated to the appropriate order. Orders will be distributed to each group at the beginning of each area meeting. The LDO will provide a literature order report detailing the amount paid for literature, supplies, sales tax and freight charges. A copy of the invoice from the Florida Regional Service Office should be included matching the amount paid using the area debit card. The LDO will provide an annual report at the January Forest Area meeting detailing how much literature and supplies were ordered by each group on a monthly basis.

MOTION SHEET MOTION # 23.04 POLICY CHANGE: NO MAKER OF MOTION: BOYS 2 MCN SECONDED BY: LPT TO " Elect Tring as RCM7 Tradition 1 CONCEPT 4 INTENT: Jo Continue To be well Represented at Recion and Get Junely and Accurate in to (DO NOT WRITE BELOW THIS LINE) __CARRIED __DEFEATED __WITHDRAWN __TABLED REFERRED TO: __GROUPS __COMMITTEE __AD-HOC __OTHER__

March RCM Report

Secretary Report - CAR Report results are attached

Fellowship Development - A lot of different areas think that the Social Media pamphlets should be revised. Homegroups, please read over them as a homegroup and anything that you feel should be added or removed (without redundancy), list those things along with the tradition and concept that backs your suggestion. The suggestions will need to be submitted by the April ASC.

NA Learning Day - Regional Fellowship Development team will be presenting two workshops "How to Build Stronger Homegroups" & "How to Chair a Meeting" on Apr 1, 2023 @ 12pm - 4pm. I in leu of a flyer being distributed, I created an event on the Forest Area FB page. Please check your FB and accept/decline our invitation. The FD team would like a rough estimate on how many people will be attending.

H & I - Dan T is our current H&I Resource Coordinator and he will not be staying for another term to fill the position until someone has the willingness. He is willing to mentor his replacement.

PR - Is it possible to give a presentation to Interfaith? I know a staff member there and they're a lot of people that go through there that can use the message of NA.

Tech - YAP is working well and the areas that had issues have been resolved.

Upload your own events to the Region Event Calendar by going to <u>https://naflorida.org/events/</u> Tech still needs an Alt Tech Resource Coordinator.

Corrections - Please read through all of that report. There is a lot of information about how we can carry the message to addicts in the prisons. You can join the zoom meeting that's held every other Thursday from 8-9pm. The next meeting is April 6th. The meeting ID and password are

Meeting ID and Code: 895 2489 1377 Passcode: 935507

Mobile Zoom: +13017158592,,89524891377#,,,,*935507#



2023 CAR Results





My group votes to support this motion

My group votes to NOT support this

My group declines to vote on this motion

(YES)

motion (NO)

(ABSTAIN)

Voting Group Counts

NARCOTICS ANONYMOUS





Motion 1

To approve adding zonal delegates from seated zones to the Settlor and Trustor of the Fellowship Intellectual Property Trust (FIPT).

Maker: World Board

RCOTICS ANONYMOUS

LORIDA REGION

Intent: To reflect the decision at WSC 2018 to make delegates from seated zones voting WSC participants and honor the six-month Fellowship review of this proposal that occurred from December 2020 through May 2021.

104 responses



To approve the revisions to the FIPT Operational Rules contained in Addendum B. Maker: World Board

Motion 2

₩

Intent: To revise the Operational Rules to reflect discussions at WSC 2018 about the Inspection of Trustee Activities and to reflect current practices, terms, and language. 104 responses



- My group votes to support this motion (YES)
- My group votes to NOT support this motion (NO)
- My group declines to vote on this motion (ABSTAIN)

To approve the revisions to NA Intellectual Property Bulletin #1 contained in Addendum D.

Maker: World Board

Intent: To revise this bulletin so that it provides more direct and clear guidance, and so that it reflects current practices, terms, and language.

104 responses



- My group votes to support this motion (YES)
- My group votes to NOT support this motion (NO)
- My group declines to vote on this motion (ABSTAIN)

Motion 4

To acknowledge that an NA meeting that meets regularly in person or virtually can choose to be an NA group if they meet the criteria described in The Group Booklet, including the six points for an NA group, and are consistent with NA philosophy as expressed in our Traditions. (Footnotes will be added to The Group Booklet and GLS, reflecting the decision of the WSC, if this motion passes, and referencing Virtual Meeting Basics as a possible resource.)

Maker: World Board

Intent: To recognize NA groups that meet virtually, including online and by phone. 104 responses



Motion 5

To revise A Vision for NA Service, changing the phrase "his or her own language and culture" to the phrase "their own language and culture." (If this motion passes, A Vision for NA Service will be revised in future printings, including in Fellowship-approved recovery literature.)

Maker: World Board

Intent: To revise the Vision Statement to be more inclusive.

104 responses



- My group votes to support this motion (YES)
- My group votes to NOT support this motion (NO)
- My group declines to vote on this motion (ABSTAIN)

Motion 6

To approve a change to World Services Translation Policy in GWSNA to allow the possibility for up to six locally developed personal stories to be included in translated Sixth Edition Basic Texts, if the stories have first been published in the Little White Book of that language. These stories would be placed in their own section in Our Members Share with the following language preceding them:

A Vision for NA Service looks forward to a day when addicts around the world have the opportunity to experience our message in their own language and culture. In pursuit of that vision, communities or language groups that have published local stories in the Little White Book may include up to six of those stories in the Basic Text if they choose. These [fill in the number] stories were originally published in the [fill in the language] Little White Book in [fill in the year].

Maker: World Board

ARCOTICS ANONYMOUS

FLORIDA REGION

Intent: To better reflect our Vision that "every addict in the world has the chance to experience our message in [their] own language and culture . . ." in our primary text. 104 responses



 My group votes to support this motion (YES)

- My group votes to NOT support this motion (NO)
- My group declines to vote on this motion (ABSTAIN)

To extend the six World Board members' terms currently expiring in 2024 through the end of the upcoming World Service Conference cycle.

Maker: World Board

Intent: To accommodate the change to the WSC cycle that has already occurred and avoid World Board terms ending in the middle of a conference cycle.

104 responses



- My group votes to support this motion (YES)
- My group votes to NOT support this motion (NO)
- My group declines to vote on this motion (ABSTAIN)

Motion 8

As a result of the COVID pandemic, to suspend the World Convention of NA (WCNA) rotation policy after 2024, to allow the World Board to determine what is possible and practical moving forward and then seek approval from conference participants. Maker: World Board

Intent: Given the disruption in the rotation of WSC and WCNA that has already occurred, the increases in event costs, and the other changes brought about by the pandemic, to allow an evaluation by the World Board and approval by conference participants for what is possible and practical in the future.

104 responses



Motion 9

To approve a three-year World Service Conference cycle on a trial basis following WSC 2023 through WSC 2029. Following 2029, the WSC cycle would return to two years, unless another decision is made.

Maker: World Board

Intent: To put into practice some of what we've learned during the pandemic so that we can shift more resources to work that more directly carries the message. This would bring the WSC resource allocation in line with other changes that have been made in World Services—cuts in staff levels and a 50% reduction in in-person board meetings.

104 responses



- My group votes to support this motion (YES)
- My group votes to NOT support this motion (NO)
- My group declines to vote on this motion (ABSTAIN)

Motion 10

If Motion 9 is adopted, to approve an interim virtual WSC in the middle of the conference cycle for decisions that are legally necessary and those that conference participants choose to address. As was done in the 2020–2023 cycle, material would be posted on na.org under the same deadline policies as the CAT (90 days prior) and all voting conference participants would be polled to choose the items they wish to address.

Maker: World Board

Intent: To allow conference participants to address some WSC business between inperson conference meetings.



- My group votes to support this motion (YES)
- My group votes to NOT support this motion (NO)
- My group declines to vote on this motion (ABSTAIN)

If Motion 9 is adopted, to approve a change to the release of the Conference Agenda Report (CAR) to be thirty days earlier than the current policy of 150 days prior to the start of the World Service Conference. The new CAR release day would be 180 days prior to the in-person WSC meeting for English, 150 days for translated versions. The deadline for the finalization of regional and zonal motions would be 270 days. The Conference Agenda Report will be posted on na.org at no cost to members. Maker: World Board

Intent: To release the CAR earlier to allow more time for its review.

104 responses



Motion 12

To change the current policy of NA World Services automatically funding delegates from seated regions and zones to the WSC to funding available upon request. Maker: World Board

Intent: To encourage service bodies to fund their delegates, but ensure that regions and zones that need the funding are able to have it.

104 responses



Motion 13

To direct the World Board to create a project plan for the next World Service Conference (WSC), for the development of a new IP for daily personal inventory of gratitude.

Maker: Argentina Region

Intent: To create a new resource for the fellowship members, through a new IP for the daily personal inventory of gratitude.

104 responses



- My group votes to support this motion (YES)
- My group votes to NOT support this motion (NO)
- My group declines to vote on this motion (ABSTAIN)

Motion 14

To direct the World Board to create a project plan for consideration at the next WSC to investigate changes and/or additional wording to NA literature from gender specific language to gender neutral and inclusive language.

Makers: Sweden and Australia Regions

Co-makers: Northern California Region, Wisconsin Region, Ontario Region Intent: This motion will give the conference and the Fellowship the ability to meaningfully discuss changes to our literature to be more inclusive of all our members.



- My group votes to support this motion (YES)
- My group votes to NOT support this motion (NO)
- My group declines to vote on this motion (ABSTAIN)

To direct the World Board to create a project plan for the next WSC to initiate the process for the Fellowship to approve adding "gender" to "What is the NA Program?" to read: "Anyone may join us regardless of age, race, gender, sexual identity, creed, religion or lack of religion."

Maker: Southern California Region

Intent: To change 'What is the NA Program' to be more gender-neutral and inclusive. 104 responses



- My group votes to support this motion (YES)
- My group votes to NOT support this motion (NO)
- My group declines to vote on this motion (ABSTAIN)

Motion 16

To direct the World Board to develop a project plan, for consideration at the next World Service Conference, to create a booklet of Step study questions where all answers relate to a line in Chapter Four in the Basic Text.

Maker: Baja Son Region

Co-makers: South Florida Region, México Occidente Región, Northern California Region, Southern California Region, San Diego Imperial Counties Region & Región de México

Intent: To create a fellowship approved, inexpensive, NA Step study questions booklet that relates directly back to the Basic Text

104 responses



Motion 17

To place an 8 year moratorium on the creation of new recovery literature after WSC 2023, excluding all translations or literature projects currently in development. Maker: California Inland Region

Intent: To suspend the creation of new literature for an 8 year period and free up NA resources to better focus on carrying the message rather than continual literature development.

104 responses



- My group votes to support this motion (YES)
- My group votes to NOT support this motion (NO)
- My group declines to vote on this motion (ABSTAIN)

Motion 18

To direct the World Board to create a project plan for the next WSC to study permitting service committees of Narcotics Anonymous who are, or may be, willing to serve as literature printing/ distribution and selling centers inside and outside the United States.

Maker: Tejas Bluebonnet Region

Intent: The intention is to study the impacts of permitting service committees of Narcotics Anonymous inside and outside the United States to print and distribute NA literature.

104 responses



 My group votes to support this motion (YES)
 My group votes to NOT support this motion (NO)

 My group declines to vote on this motion (ABSTAIN)

To direct the WB to create a virtual Institutional Review Board (IRB) to review all researchers and their research questions that request access to the Narcotics Anonymous population through NAWS to conduct research.

Maker: Wisconsin Region

Intent: To avoid the misuse of Narcotics Anonymous member information.

104 responses



- My group votes to support this motion (YES)
- My group votes to NOT support this motion (NO)
- My group declines to vote on this motion (ABSTAIN)

Motion 20

To direct NAWS to provide at na.org audio recordings of the worldwide webinars on the topics of Public Relations, Hospital &Institution, Step Writing for Inmates, Fellowship Development, Phone Line, and others.

Maker: Wisconsin Region

Intent: To provide access to any interested member of Narcotics Anonymous throughout the world so they can hear the Experience, Strength, and Hope (ESH) of members from other geographic parts of the world.

104 responses



Motion 21

To direct NA World Services to remove the Hospitals and Institutions Handbook from

the inventory.

Maker: Free State Region

Intent: To remove an outdated service manual from WSO inventory

104 responses



- My group votes to support this motion (YES)
- My group votes to NOT support this motion (NO)
- My group declines to vote on this motion (ABSTAIN)

Motion 22

f any Motion or Proposal, in Content or Intent, has been submitted and failed to achieve consensus or adoption at two consecutive World Service Conferences, the previously proposed Content and Intent may not be suggested to the Fellowship in the Conference Agenda Report (CAR)/ Conference Approval Track (CAT) or at the WSC for one entire conference cycle.

Maker: Southern California Region

Intent: To use the Fellowship's decision-making processes and time responsibly and effectively.





- My group votes to NOT support this motion (NO)
- My group declines to vote on this motion (ABSTAIN)

All in-person and virtual World Service Conferences will be streamed to provide access to NA members in English audio.

Maker: Kentuckiana Bluegrass Appalachian Region

Co-makers: Upper Rocky Mountain Region, Russian-Speaking Zone, Western Russia Region, NorthWest Russia Region

Intent: To allow the entire NA membership a better understanding of what takes place at the World Service Conference.

104 responses



- My group votes to support this motion (YES)
- My group votes to NOT support this motion (NO)
- My group declines to vote on this motion (ABSTAIN)

Motion 24

All Conference Participant webinars will be streamed to provide access to NA members in English audio.

Maker: Kentuckiana Bluegrass Appalachian Region

Co-makers: Upper Rocky Mountain Region, Russian-Speaking Zone, Western Russia Region, NorthWest Russia Region

Intent: To allow the entire NA membership a better understanding of what takes place during CP Webinars.

104 responses



Motion 25

All votes and straw polls on motions that were included in the Conference Agenda Report or the Conference Approval Track, not to include election ballots, will be displayed in real time for all Conference Participants to see, showing who voted and how they voted.

Maker: Kentuckiana Bluegrass Appalachian Region

Co-makers: Russian-Speaking Zone, Western Russia Region, North-West Russia Region

Intent: To see how each Conference Participant votes on each motion.

104 responses



- My group votes to support this motion (YES)
- My group votes to NOT support this motion (NO)
- My group declines to vote on this motion (ABSTAIN)

New Recovery Literature (choose up to 3)



Revisions to Existing Recovery Literature (choose up to 2)

27 responses





Revisions to Existing Service Material (choose up to 2) 23 responses



Issue Discussion Topics (choose up to 3)

New Service Material (choose up to 3)

